Mail address Hempstead

LONG ISLAND. N. Y,

December 17, 1927.

Vr. Amon G. Barter, Publisher
Tt. Worth Star Telegram and Record Tel.,
Fort Vorth, Texas.

My dear Vr. Carter:-

Thank you very much for your night letter of
December 15th. I well remember the trip of the First Asro
Squadron from Fort Sill to San Antonio in 1915, and look
back with much pleasure to the very cordial reception the
First Squedron received.

With very kindest regards, and best wishes for
a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, I am.

Very sincerely,

. / 6‘7)1/

B. D. FOULOIS,
Brigadier General, U.S.4.



